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March 15, 2007
Ms. Blanca Bayo, Director

Division of the Commission Clerk and Administrative Services

Florida Public Service Commission

2540 Shumard Oak Blvd.

Tallahassee, FL 32399-0850

RE:
COLR Obligation/WaterSound North
Dear Ms. Bayo:

In accordance with section 364.025(6)(b)1., F.S., (Section 2 of chapter 2006-80, Laws of Florida) Embarq Florida, Inc. (Embarq) submits this Notice that it is relieved of its carrier of last resort obligation (COLR) to provide service to the following:


Development:
WaterSound North

Location:
North of Highway 98 and WaterSound Parkway South with the entrance on WaterSound Parkway South in Walton County and served out of Embarq’s Sea Grove Beach exchange.


To the best of Embarq’s knowledge the developer for WaterSound North is:


Liz Pierce

VP-St. Joe Company


245 Riverside Avenue, Suite 500


Jacksonville, FL 32202


(904) 301-4350


Susan S. Masterton

COUNSEL

LAW AND EXTERNAL AFFAIRS REGULATORY

Voice: (850) 599-1560

Fax: (850) 878-0777

Ms. Blanca Bayo 
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The developer has entered into an exclusive arrangement with another provider for the provision of communications services. Therefore, Embarq is relieved of its COLR obligation at the property, effective as of the date of the agreement(s) with the other provider, and will not be providing service to the residents at the property.
If you have any questions concerning this matter, please contact me or Harvey Spears at 599-1401.

Sincerely,

s/Susan Masterton 
Susan S. Masterton

Cc:
Rick Moses, FPSC (via electronic mail)

Harvey Spears, Embarq (via electronic mail)

Liz Pierce, St. Joe Company (via U.S. Mail)
